STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS

BUSINESS MEETING
DATE



April 21, 2015


TIME



10:00 a.m.

LOCATION


500 N. Calvert Street
3rd Floor Conference Room

Baltimore, Maryland 21201
MEMBERS PRESENT
Harold Norris, Chair
Gregory Restivo, Vice Chair

Kevin McLeod, Industry member
Brian Wodka, Industry Member

Karl Kraft, Chief Boiler Inspector

MEMBERS ABSENT
Loretta Johnson, Consumer Member
STAFF PRESENT 
Robin Bailey, Executive Director




Joel Jacobson, Assistant Attorney General

Gae Herzberger, Administrative Secretary
OTHERS PRESENT:
Karl Ruppert MD/DGS 
Rick Conrad, NAPE

Charles Frederick NAPE
CALL TO ORDER:
Chair Norris called the regularly scheduled Board of Stationary Engineers business meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
MINUTES:
Motion (I) was made by Mr. McLeod, seconded by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the January 20, 2015 business meeting minutes as written.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE:

The Board reviewed two (2) complaints and referred them for further investigation.
OLD BUSINESS:     PSI Conference Call

Ms. Bailey and the members discussed setting up a conference call after the May 19, 2015, Board meeting with PSI (the Board’s testing vendor) to discuss the stationary Engineers’ test bank of questions, the exam outlier results, and statistics.  The Board suggested also discussing the possibility of adding a question before or after the exam to determine if the applicant attended any review classes before taking the test. Ms. Bailey and the members discussed the existing exam and making sure the exam application reflects current examination reference material. 

Ms. Bailey discussed with the Board the new regulation process and that all proposed regulatory concepts will be presented to the Secretary before the Board members vote to introduce new regulations.

INTRODUCTION OF NEW COMMISSIONER AND DEPUTY COMMISSIONER:

Mr. Papavasiliou introduced to the Board members the new commissioner for Occupational and Professional Licensing Victoria Wilkins.  John Papavasiliou is the new Deputy Commissioner of this department and complimented the members for being very dedicated to the State Board of Stationary Engineers. 

NEW BUSINESS:

Mr. Norris discussed with the Board and members of the public stationary engineers and maintenance mechanics in Maryland and related jobs.  Items discussed were job categories, job responsibilities, maintenance repair, qualifications and education of the stationary engineer,  
CORRESPONDENCE:

The Board reviewed an e-mail from individual requesting information regarding work hours.  Ms. Bailey agreed to send information regarding the computerized monitoring system to the individual.  Ms. Bailey suggested the members provide information for guidance for the stationary engineer.  This information can be posted on the website for clarification.  
The Board reviewed correspondence from an individual regarding legal time away from equipment.  The Board determined that if the piece of equipment is not equipped with a 24 hour monitoring system, the stationary engineer must be able to respond to the boiler in a reasonable amount of time.  
The Board reviewed correspondence from an individual regarding license requirements at a public school.  The Board determined that additional information is needed requesting whether the equipment is heating or steam boilers. Staff will respond to the individual.

The Board reviewed correspondence from an individual regarding licensing requirements, operation managers, shift supervisors and plant operators.  The Board suggested that he send more specific questions prior to the next scheduled meeting May 19, 2015.   

STATISTICS:
Ms. Bailey reviewed with the members the examination statistics submitted by PSI for the months of January, February and March 2015, and cumulative statistics.

January 2015
	Stationary Engineers
	Candidates tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Grade 1 
	9
	4
	5
	44%

	Grade 2
	3
	1
	2
	33%

	Grade 3
	8
	2
	6
	25%

	Grade 4
	5
	3
	2
	60%

	Grade 5
	6
	3
	3
	50%

	
	
	
	
	

	Total
	31
	13
	18
	42%


February 2015
	Stationary Engineers
	Candidates tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Grade 1 
	4
	2
	2
	50%

	Grade 2
	26
	0
	2
	0%

	Grade 3
	4
	0
	0
	0%

	Grade 4
	14
	7
	7
	50%

	Grade 5
	01
	0
	0
	0%

	Total
	24
	9
	15
	38%


March 2015
	Stationary Engineers
	Candidates tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Grade 1 
	9
	1
	8
	11%

	Grade 2
	3
	1
	2
	33%

	Grade 3
	14
	5
	5
	36%

	Grade 4
	17
	10
	7
	59%

	Grade 5
	11
	7
	4
	64%

	Total
	54
	24
	30
	44%


DIRECTOR’S REPORT:
Ms. Bailey thanked Gae Herzberger, Secretary for the Stationary Engineer’s Board for her years of service. 
APPLICATION REVIEW:     
The Board approved 9 applications to take the 1st Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board approved 2 applications to take the 2nd Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board approved 5 applications to take the 3rd Grade Stationary Engineer’s license 
The Board approved 1 application to take the  5th Grade Stationary Engineer’s license.  

The Board placed in pending, 1 application to take the Stationary Engineer’s license examination, as additional information is needed to fully evaluate the application.

ADJOURNMENT:
Motion (III) was made by Mr. Restivo, by Mr. McLeod and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 1:30                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     a.m.
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